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1.
Work methodology for the period January–April, 1999

The Chair, Ambassador Carlos Portales, presented a Schedule of meetings of the Committee on Hemispheric Security for January to April, 1999
/.  During his presentation, the Chair emphasized the importance of concluding the Committee’s work by the end of April in order to enable the Permanent Council to comply with the 30 day deadline stipulated in the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council for the transmittal of reports to Member States prior to the next regular session of the General Assembly.  The Chair also noted that experts from Member States are expected to participate in the Committee meeting scheduled to discuss concepts of security in the Hemisphere. 

The Chair also gave a summary report on the recently held Regional Seminar for the Promotion of the Convention on the Prohibition of the Use, Stockpiling, Production and Transfer of Anti-Personnel Mines and on Their Destruction (“the Ottawa Convention”).  The Chair informed that the Seminar having been co-sponsored by the Governments of Canada and Mexico, the Permanent Missions of Missions of Mexico and Canada would brief the Committee on the outcome of the Seminar at a later date. 


The Chair informed the Committee of the resignation of Dr. Ricardo Santamaria who had been appointed by the Secretary General in 1998 as the Secretariat’s Coordinator for Hemispheric Security Affairs.

2. Program of Education for Peace in the Hemisphere [AG/RES. 1604 (XXVIII-O/98)]

The Committee considered the document presented by the Chair, and prepared by the Unit for the Promotion of Democracy (UPD) on the Draft Program of Education for Peace in the Hemisphere, CP/CSH-160/99.   It was agreed that this document should be re-published to reflect the amendments proposed by several delegations
/.  

The Colombian Delegation conveyed its Government’s offer to host the experts meeting on Education for Peace later in 1999.  The Committee expressed its support for the idea of holding the meeting in Colombia later in the year, and agreed to seek an extension of the timeframe originally established by the General Assembly in order to take advantage of this offer.  To this end, the Chair undertook to prepare the appropriate draft resolutions for the Committee’s consideration and eventual submission to the Permanent Council.  

The Committee also agreed to invite the United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural  Organization (UNESCO), the Inter-American Defense College (IADC), the OAS General Secretariat, and the University for Peace to participate in the said experts meeting, and to request that their contributions be made available to Member States prior to the holding of that meeting.

2.
Other business
The Chair reminded members that the Working Group to Prepare a Draft Convention on Transparency in Conventional Arms Acquisitions would hold its next meeting on January 26th, 1999.
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�.	This document was subsequently published as document CP/CSH-164/99, and revised and published as CP/CSH-164/99 rev. 1. 





�.	See document CP/CSH-160/99 rev. 1.  





